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30/04/09
CoAG: Victorian home ownership at stake
Victorian builders have warned Premier Brumby to avoid signing-up to a Six Star energy efficiency standard for new housing at today’s Council of Australian Governments (CoAG) meeting, or risk putting home ownership out of the reach of the average Victorian.
Master Builders Deputy Executive Director, Radley de Silva, said an increase from Five to Six stars would raise the cost of a new home by an average of $10,000.

“A $10,000 rise in housing costs will put the average Victorian home out of the reach of most Victorian families,” said Mr de Silva.  
“During the past six months, Victorian builders have reported tightening credit conditions and a steady decline in home construction inquiries. With market conditions deteriorating each day, now is not the time to start increase housing costs.
“A better alternative would be to improve the efficiency of existing homes which have never met an energy efficiency rating. 
“1.9 million homes in Victoria were built before Five Star sustainability ratings were introduced.  The environmental footprint of these homes would be improved significantly by mandating simple measures such as the installation of dual flush toilets, ceiling insulation and water efficient shower heads prior to sale.
“The Federal Government’s insulation rebate will help improve the energy efficiency of some of these homes, but more is needed. 

“The State Government’s 2008 Green Light report shows 228,000 Victorian homes do not have dual-flush toilets, 171,000 homes do not have insulation and 589,000 homes still have inefficient shower heads.

“On average, Victorian homes change hands every seven years.  Encouraging the retrofitting of older homes prior to sale is the quickest and most cost-effective way to improve our community’s environmental footprint.” 
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Further information: 
Radley de Silva, Deputy Executive Director, 0402 044 074
Media enquiries: 
Greg Haraldson, Media Adviser, 0438 427 766, gharaldson@mbav.com.au 
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